
President’s Letter

Have a great 
memory about 

your days at 
GHHS? Please 
share with the 
extended Bob-

cat family! Email 
your story to 
GHHSAA@

hotmail.com. 
Send photos!

Want your CatMews 
fast? Sign up to receive 

the GHHSAA Newsletter 
electronically by emailing 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com.

A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N 
N E W S L E T T E R

Bringing People Together while Promoting the Grandview Heights School System

Dear Fellow Bobcats:

Thanks to each of you for your continued financial support through annual dues, 
and especially to the many LIFE members who send additional funds each year. 
Also thank you to the many Paws, Big Cats, and Top Cat Club members. We also 
appreciate everyone who chooses to honor loved ones through In Memory con-
tributions. Thank you, everyone. 

This year is the 100th anniversary of the Class of 1916 – Donald Anderson, Alford 
Bradbury, Ruth Gatch, Mary Hamilton, Helen Matthews, Kathryn Sullivan, and Lida 
Thompson. Our 101st graduating class – the Class of 2016 – is about to graduate 
with truly outstanding athletic achievements across all sports, and this is the third 

consecutive year that Grandview ranks #1 in our Ohio district for both academics and graduation rate.

We welcome the Class of 2016 into our association and congratulate them on a job well-done. We will award 
them $20,000 (WOW!) in scholarship funding provided by the GHHSAA, GHHS Legacy Society, and Brother-
hood of Rooks. Recipients will be announced in the next issue.

Look inside as we honor the Class of 1946 on their 70th anniversary with class members’ names listed. With 
Memorial Day approaching, we are dedicating this issue to the GHHS alumni who served our country and, in 
too many cases, gave their all.

Take note of these five items:

1. Memorial Day Ceremony is Thursday, May 26 and the parade Saturday, May 28

2. 101st GHHS Graduation is Sunday, May 29

3. Alumni Night is Friday, September 16. We hope many classes plan their reunions around this weekend

4. Alumni band celebration is Saturday, September 17

5. You can contact GHHSAA at ghhsaa@hotmail.com or on our website,  www.grandviewheightsalumni.
com, or on Facebook, https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA/

Thank you to my “Angels” for putting this newsletter together and generating so much praise. Without Teri 
Antolino Williams ’74, Molly Hammer Tanner ’82, and Kathy Koch ’85, a dedicated team with true Bobcat 
spirit, we would simply have blank sheets of white paper!

Sincerely, 

Tom Smith ‘63
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N E W  T H I S  Y E A R

Teacher Honors

Beginning this year, one of the 
four GHHSAA Scholarships will 
be awarded in the name of one 
of our great teachers, thanks 
to a suggestion from Catherine 
Scanland Brubaker ‘46. This 
year’s honoree is Mary Derivan. 
Tom DeMaria, GHMCHS, located 
the above picture of Coach De-
rivan and the 1925 girls basket-
ball team. It was taken the year 
Derivan started working in the 
Grandview School District as 
the physical education teacher 
and an athletic coach. She 
retired in 1963 after touching 
the lives of many students over 
four decades.

Coach Mary Derivan with the 1925 GHHS girls basketball team. Check out the uniform insignia. You can see how history has 
inspired the new school logo!

Mary Derivan in 1950.
Photo courtesy of The Highlander 
yearbook catalogued at www.pho-
tohio.org.

THE BOBCAT 
BRAND

Grandview Heights Schools Share 
New Brand Identity Standards, 
Visuals with Community

At the January 12 Grandview 
Heights Board of Education 
meeting, Superintendent Andy 
Culp offered a presentation on 
the newly created Brand Iden-
tity Standards, and unveiled the 
district’s new logos, colors, and 
typefaces as part of the overall 
Continuous Improvement Plan.

The intent of Superintendent 
Culp’s presentation was to 
outline the process that was 
followed in the creation of the 
district profile which began in 
January 2014; to share the dis-
trict profile and content created 
to include “our story”, “tagline”, 
mission, beliefs, characteristics, 
and future focus; to share the 
district’s new academic and 
athletic logos; and finally to 
share next steps and process 
for the brand standards to be 
implemented and used.  

Culp thanked the many stu-
dents, staff, alumni, residents, 
and community members who 
participated and contributed 
citing that this process and 
these products are truly a culmi-
nation of community reflection 
and input.

Culp said that a steady transi-
tion into using the new brand 
identity standards is occurring. 
You will see the new look on the 
district website, school commu-
nity newsletter, and in district 
communications.

Editor’s Note: Nice job!  We love the 
connection of past tradition to pres-
ent achievement leading to future 
generations of continued success.

FACEBOOK
You’ll find lots more alumni 

news when you join us on 

Facebook at the official Grand-

view Heights Alumni Associa-

tion page, 

https://www.facebook.com/

GHHSAA.
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H A L L  O F  F A M E R  U P D A T E

Sid Hall ‘53

The personalized license plate 
on Sid Hall’s maroon Nissan 
Quest says it all: SIDSWIM.

Hall outdid himself at the Na-
tional Senior Games July of 2015 
at the University of Minnesota 
Aquatic Center in Minneapolis. 
The ageless Hall struck gold 
in all five swimming events in 
which he competed!

“I’ve never taken gold in every-
thing and I’ll probably never do 
it again,” Hall said. “It is some-
thing I felt very fortunate to do. 
I never would have thought 
it was possible in my wildest 
dreams.”

At 79 years old, Hall competed 
in the 80 to 84 age division, 
“I’m a month shy of my 80th 
birthday, but we are grouped 
by year,” he said. Hall won the 
50-yard backstroke, 50-yard 
freestyle, 100-yard freestyle, 
200-yard freestyle, and 500-yard 
freestyle, and he won them all.

A multi-sport athlete Bobcat, 
Hall was a three-time state 
swimming meet qualifier and 
two-time state champion. He 
won a state title in the 100-yard 
freestyle as a junior and the 
50-yard freestyle as a senior, 
and was a two-time high school 
All-American before graduating 
in 1953. 

“Then I took what I call a 37-year 
taper,” Hall joked. “I didn’t start 
back until 1991. I didn’t do 
much swimming at all. It was 
after I heard about the Senior 
Olympics that I decided I would 
see if I could train and qualify.”

He competed in the Senior 
Games for the first time in 1993 
in Baton Rouge, Louisiana. He 
returned to the Senior Games in 
Tucson, Arizona in 1997, and in 
Orlando, Florida in 1999 before 
winning his first gold medal in 
2001 back in Baton Rouge. With 
this year’s haul, Hall now has 17 
gold medals.

“I didn’t start out winning. The 
first Senior Olympics I entered I 
got a third, two fourths, a sixth, 
and an eighth,” Hall said. “But 
I have been able to progress 
some.”

So what drives Hall to keep 
competing?

“It gives me something to shoot 
for and it keeps me healthy,” he 
said. “I would swim some, but 
I wouldn’t really train if I didn’t 
have a goal in mind. It’s the 
competition along with the fact 
that, as you get older, swim-
ming is something you can do 
that doesn’t punish your body. 
It’s helped me with my health 
and allowed me to remain ac-
tive at my age.”
 
Hall has no intention of slowing 
down. “Life is an endurance 
contest,” he said, “not a sprint.”

May 26
Memorial Day Ceremony

May 28
Memorial Day Parade, 10am

Meet 9:30am mid-block 
Cambridge Blvd. to ride/walk 

some/all of the route

May 29
101st GHHS Graduation

August 11
Annual GHHSAA Meeting

August 12
Brotherhood of Rooks Schol-

arship Banquet and Stan 
Jones “Bucko Open”

September 8-10
Ox Roast 

September 16
Alumni Night 

September 17
GHHS Alumni Band Reunion

“The Gaskalla Years”
High school auditorium, 

1-5pm

Calendar

Email GHHSAA@hotmail.com 
with questions about any 

event.
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The Grandview Heights High School Sport Hall of Fame was established in 1989 to honor Grandview’s outstanding individuals and teams who 
have made contributions on and off the playing fields and courts. The program has long been a school and community favorite.

The commitment and passion of Gary Fekete ‘67 to build a program that has passed the test of time is certainly appreciated throughout 
Grandview. Entering the 25th anniversary year, the Sports Hall of Fame has recognized over one hundred individuals for their achievements.

As founder and first chairman of the GHHS Sports Hall of Fame, Fekete selected five members of the Grandview community to assist in 
constructing a quality program that recipients would be proud of. We thank the committee members, past, present, and future, and extend 
special appreciation and gratitude to Gary Fekete for a job well done. 

It is our honor to introduce the 2016 Hall of Fame honorees. Congratulations and Go Bobcats!

Tim Klitch

Tim Klitch ‘79 was a four-year 
member of the varsity tennis 
team. Tim played as the team’s 
#2 player his freshman season 
and served in the team’s #1 spot 
his sophomore through senior 
seasons. During his senior 
season, he won the district and 
finished 3rd at the state tourna-
ment. That season, he had a 
record of 23-3 at the #1 singles.

After graduating from GHHS, 
Tim went to Kalamazoo Col-
lege his freshman year, then 
transferred to Miami University 
his sophomore year and walked 
onto the tennis team. During 
his career at Miami, he went 
undefeated in MAC singles and 
finished with an overall record 
of 35-1 in conference singles 
and doubles play. He also won 
three individual MAC champi-
onships, and was part of two 
team championships during his 
collegiate career.

Tim briefly played on the pro 
tennis tour after graduating 

Miami. When his tennis career 
ended, he had earned a world 
ranking of 800.

Tim began his banking career 
in Austin, Texas, and continued 
playing tennis. He has been 
ranked #1 in Texas in multiple 
age groups. He was a part of five 
city team championships, two 
sectional team titles, and ten 
club championships at West-
wood Country Club. And, he 
was named men’s Player of the 
Year in 2014 continuing his fam-
ily tradition of lifelong involve-
ment in tennis.

Tim still resides in Austin, with 
his wife Barbara, and is the fa-
ther of three sons. He has been 
in the financial services industry 
for 35 years.
 

Nick Barte

Nick Barte ‘02 was a four-sport 
athlete earning a total of 11 var-
sity letters in wrestling, baseball, 
golf, and football. A four-year 
letter winner and two-time 
captain in wrestling for coach 

and fellow Hall of Famer Andy 
DiSabato, Nick was a three-time 
district qualifier and two-time 
state qualifier. He finished as the 
state runner-up his senior year 
in the 189lb weight class. That 
year, he was also a vital member 
of the wrestling team that 
finished 3rd overall in the state 
and 3rd at the state duals.

Nick was also a three-time let-
ter winner and captain of the 
baseball team. During his senior 
season, he led the Bobcats to 
a 27-7 record that included a 
Buckeye Athletic Conference 
championship and a district 
championship. As a starting 
pitcher, he led the Bobcats with 
a 14-1 record, 137 strikeouts and 
a 0.46 ERA in 77 and 2/3 innings. 
These stats were tops for all of 
central Ohio in 2002, a year that 
Nick was named to the BAC All-
Conference Team and was also 
named Conference Player of the 
Year. In addition, he was named 
Central District Player of the 
Year and earned the state honor 
of Mizuno All-Ohio.

Nick was also a three-time letter 
winner for the golf team. During 
his three seasons on the links, 
the Bobcats were BAC champi-
ons each year. As a senior, Nick 
joined the football team and 
lettered as the starting quar-
terback. After graduating from 
GHHS, Nick attended Eastern 
Kentucky University on a base-
ball scholarship. He was a four-
year starter while earning a B.S. 

in mathematics education. He 
also earned his Master’s degree 
from Cumberland University.

Tom Cavanaugh

Tom Cavanaugh ’68 earned four 
varsity letters: Two in tennis and 
two in basketball. While in high 
school, Tom began a 50-year 
personal dedication to GHHS 
athletics adding a tremendous 
amount to the Bobcat athletic 
tradition and to the students’ 
sports experience.

After high school, Tom enlisted 
in the United States Navy. He 
attended several “A” schools 
before being sent to Vietnam 
as a Seabee. He was honorably 
discharged in 1972. Upon re-
turning to civilian life, he started 
college, worked part-time, and 
volunteered at GHHS. Fellow 
Hall of Famer Larry Larson talk-
ed Tom into helping the football 
team which served as the 
beginning of his admirable and 
inspiring volunteering career 
that continues today. Over the 
years, he branched out to volun-

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Sports Hall of Fame 2016 Inductees
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1918  Joe Thomas*
1918  Perry Francis Martter*
1919-26  Ira Jones*
1925-63  Emily Peterson*
1929  Tom Conger*
1931  Robert Ulrich*
1932  Clyde Phillips*
1935  Charles Thackara*
1935-39  James H. Scott*
1937  Charles R. Braun
1937  Robert Forrest*
1938  Patricia Taylor Anderson*
1938  Edwin H. Keener*
1938  Jean M. Lindsey*
1939-40  William “Tippy”Dye*
1939  Robert Hannaway*
1940  Donald Evans*
1940  George “Doc” Mingle*
1941  Albert Rau*
1943  Sam A. Wippel *
1943  Howard F. Yerges,Jr.*
1944  Louis Florio
1944 Robert E. “Rube”Taylor*
1945  Jerry Cowan*
1945  James E.Tank”Karlovec*
1945  Samuel Vilardo*
1946  William Overmyer
1946  Gene B. Smith*
1947  Richard A. Keitz
1947  Edward B. Smith*

1948  Dr. Jack T. Boyer
1948  John Daniels*
1948  Robert H. Morris*
1949  William A. “Tink” Taylor
1950  Donn M. Mauger*
1950  Joanne Gardner Pickett*
1950  Terry N. Smith
1951  Thomas E. Bogen
1951  Stanton I. Jones*
1951  Ralph V. Guglielmi
1951  Donald M. Rice
1951  Thurlow “Tad” Weed*
1952   George W. Linn
1952   Tom Shelton*
1952  Dr. David Rudy
1953  Dr. Robert E Ewing
1953  Sidney W. Hall
1953-78  Robin Priday
1954  S. Alan Lephart
1955  William W. Brown,Jr.
1956  Richard D. Anderson
1956  David A. Zuhars
1957-70  Richard Hopkins,Jr.*
1957  Charles W. Osborne
1960  C. Wesley Mirick
1960   Roger B. Welsh
1961   Joe D. Arganbright
1961   John R. Arganbright
1962   Bruce J. Buchanan
1964   George M. Ellis

1964   Mary Lee McCourt
1964   Doug Welsh
1965   Stephen T. Emrich*
1965   Charles B. Sweeney
1966-93  Larry Larson
1967   Michael W. Aleshire
1967   Raymond Stegmeier*
1967   Barry C. Walton
1968-98  Ed Bozeman
1968   Tom Cavanaugh
1968   Steve R. Gatsch
1968   Joseph P. Kurelic
1968   Mark Todd
1969   Lynne Gatsch Farmwald
1970   Steven E. Mowrey
1971   John Gloyd
1971   Kim Koch Toussant
1971   Brad Scharlott
1972   Jack Low
1973   Thomas M. Brumfield
1973   Mark Howard
1974   Mike Casasanta
1974   Don Dyson
1976   Chris McCabe
1977   Carmen A. “Tony”Gatto
1979-95  Doug Eckert
1979   Tim Klitch
1980   Dow T. Voelker
1982   Mike Carr
1982   Dori Voelker Easdale

teering in all sports. Currently, 
he handles equipment setup 
and supervision of officials and 
police at varsity contests.

Tom is the oldest of four boys. 
His brothers Kevin, Tim, and 
Brian are also Grandview gradu-
ates. He enjoys walking, and 
attending Grandview games. He 
is an avid softball player, partici-
pating in several leagues in the 
summer and fall. He still works 
every year in the food booth at 
the Bobcat Booster Ox Roast.

Tom reached two milestones in 
2015: 50 years of volunteering 
for Grandview athletics and the 
Boosters, as well as 50 gallons of 
blood donation.

1983   Jennifer L. Klitch
1986   Tom Strejcek
1987   Joseph R. Bonaventura
1987-12  Andy DiSabato
1988   Tony Abbruzzese
1988   Eric C. Abbot
1988   Mitch Alderman
1989   David L. Janusz
1989   Lisa A. Janusz
1991   Jeremy Seabolt
1992   Heather Abbot Hilditch
1992   Emily Mountz Ness
1992   Amy “Lee” Shank
1992   Tyler Gantz
1993   Michelle Chavanne
1993   Mathew Alan Sulser
1995   Christine Breiner
1995   Jenifer Gafford
1996   Jeremy Grace
1996   Jimmy Woodland
1997   Scott Bauer
1998   Phillip Lovegrove
1998   Sara Wheeler Warren
1999   Michelle Mehling Calvin
2001   Allison Grace-Morgan
2002   Nick Barte
2003   Alex Picazo
2003   Johnny Vogel

GHHS Bobcat Athletic Hall of Fame Inductees

LETTER TO THE EDITOR

January 29, 2016

Dear Editors,
 
The winter 2016 edition of the newsletter was fabulous. Everyone at the alumni luncheon declared it 
was the best one ever, and I concur.

However, there was one error in the Robin Priday article on page 4, where it states, “That team (1955) 
went undefeated at 9-0, only the second Bobcat team to achieve that level of success.  ‘Tippy Dye’s 
team went 9-0 in 1939.”

Actually, the Chuck Thackara team of 1948 was undefeated and was the second team to do that. The 
1948 Highlander is dedicated to Grandview’s championship athletic teams and says on its dedication 
page, “Our football team gave us the CBL championship and the second undefeated team in Grand-
view’s history.” So Coach Priday’s team was the THIRD team to claim that triumph.

So please print a corrected story in the next newsletter. We proud 1948’ers would appreciate it!
 
Go Bobcats,
 
Diana Gonser Arthur ‘48

Editor’s Note: Good catch Diana! Thank you! Three undefeated teams is even better! Go ‘Cats!

Cavanaugh continued

* Deceased
Multiple years -coach
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Most every adult Bobcat knows that we all enjoyed 
something uniquely special at Grandview - 

the community, the schools, the opportunities... As 
is so true with most of life, it’s the people that make 
things special, memorable, and impactful. Growing 

up Bobcat meant we were extremely fortunate to 
benefit from so many teachers and coaches of the 
highest caliber who graced the halls and playing 
fields of 43212 leading students to success. There 

were many “greats” and many “legends”.

Today, we feature Ed Bozeman, affectionately 
known as “Boze”.

Submitted by Joe Arganbright ‘61 

Currently a London, Ohio resi-
dent, Ed Bozeman was a 1964 
graduate of Franklin Heights 
High School where he earned 
letters in football, basketball, 
and baseball. He also served as 
his senior class president. He at-
tended and graduated from The 
Ohio State University in 1968. 
That same year he married his 
high school sweetheart, Priscilla, 
and also was hired by Grand-
view Heights High School. At 
age 24 and barely older than the 
students he was responsible for, 
straight out of college Bozeman 
was hired to teach freshman 
English and American literature. 
He was also named head cross 
country coach and assistant 
track coach.

A well-respected teacher whom 
many students adored, Boze-
man became an unassuming 
legendary coach. He came 
to Grandview never having 
coached track or cross country. 
Nor was he a runner. Legend has 
it that, as a kid, he went out for 
cross country his freshman year 
at Franklin Heights, and whereas 
all the other runners were timed 
with a stopwatch, Ed was timed 
with a calendar! This is a far cry 
from the coach that laced up to 
run alongside the students he 
coached coaxing Friday night 
killer runs out of his team.

Bozeman inherited a less-than-
adequate cinder track, but 
produced several excellent 
distance runners his first few 
years. Students took notice, and 
two second-tier sports quickly 
became first-tier choices among 
many student athletes. He made 
kids want to run. For him. For 
the school. That early success 
enabled him to build a com-
petitive program which only got 
better as the years passed.

During his tenure, Bozeman 
coached ten teams to league 
championships, eight district 

T E A C H E R  F E A T U R E

“BOZE”

championships, and seven dis-
trict runner-up finishes. He took 
six teams to state finals - one 
2nd place team, one 5th place, 
two 13th places, and one 16th 
place finish. Bozeman trained a 
number of individual All-Ohio 
runners and All-Ohio academic 
athletes.

Bozeman gives much of the 
credit for the track and cross 
country program success to 
two groups. First he credits 
peer coaches - John Corona, Bill 
Colburn, Harry Hauenstein, Teri 
Antolino Williams, Jim Tatman, 

“Ed Bozeman was 
the ultimate coach 
for young people. 
His athletes loved 
and respected him, 
and he in turn got 
the most out of 
them.” 

The Bozeman family in 2005.

David Janusz, and Rob Ballinger. 
Second, he credits the students 
- both in the classroom and his 
runners - saying they did all 
the work, saying that he just 

Ed Bozeman.
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taught or coached at any other 
school. After nearly 40 years of 
marriage, wife Priscilla passed 
away in 2007 after a three-year 
battle with cancer. They raised 
two daughters. Emily, now 40, 
lives in London, Ohio with her 
husband and two children, and 
Carrie, 37, a teacher, lives in Car-
mel, Indiana with her husband. 
He was inducted into the Sports 
Hall of Fame in 2005.

On behalf of every student 
taught and every athlete 
coached, thank you Boze. You 
made a difference. You did. 

Boze celebrated his 70th birth-
day in April. Happy Birthday, 
Boze!

showed them how to get their 
job done.

Touching hundreds of athletes 
with his uplifting and positive 
methods of motivation around 
the track, Bozeman employed 
similar methods in the class-
room where he coached his 
students to academic suc-
cess. To this day, he is fondly 
remembered by three decades 
of students:
 
“Mr. Bozeman was my favorite 
coach at Grandview.  He cared 
so much – he was like a second 
father to me. Boze was a lot of 
fun!” 

Heather Abbot Hilditch ‘92

“I loved Mr. Bozeman. He knew 
what was most important as a 
wonderful teacher – positive 
and respectful relationships 
with your students.” 

Lori Neff Kokales Wesbrook ’85, 
current language arts teacher, 

Gahanna-Jefferson Schools

“Boze was a great guy, easy to 
relate to because of his youth. 
He was from our generation. He 
was a source of stability in my 
life when I really needed it. He 
was a great example and role 
model.” 

Gary Hobstetter ‘70  

“Bozeman was the kind of coach 
who worked with the runners 
individually to achieve their 
own potential at their own 
pace.” 

Allison Grace Morgan ‘01   

 “He was an inspiring teacher 
who really preached, “Think for 
yourself.” And he was an equally 
inspiring coach. I talk about 
Boze all the time with my teen-
age son when I go to his cross 
country meets.” 

Denis Murphy ‘85

“Ed could be a cheerleader, 
a mentor, or could provide 
unfiltered advice, depending on 
what was required.” 

Tom Brumfield ‘73 

“Cross country can be a sport of 
solitude. There was comfort to 
know that once the race ends, 
win or lose, Ed will be there 
to put an arm around your 
shoulder and assure you that he 
never left your side.” 
 David Janusz ‘89 

“The mark of a truly great coach 
is to get more out of an athlete 
than he knew he had. Coach 
Bozeman could do that.” 

David Vosburg ‘71     
 
 “Ed Bozeman was the ultimate 
coach for young people. His 
athletes loved and respected 
him, and he in turn got the most 
out of them.” 

Larry Larson, teacher, coach and 
Athletic Director GHHS 1966-1994

From 1968 and retiring in 1998, 
Ed Bozeman coached track and/
or cross country, boys and/
or girls, in some combination 
every single one of those 30 
years. He taught hundreds 
how to appreciate the written 
word and express themselves 
the same. Beyond English 
courses, he also taught Physical 
Education for a time. He never 

Winning the Metro League Champi-
onship seven consecutive years, here 
the 1976 cross country team captains 
Wayne Harris and Jerry Coleman flank 
Coach Bozeman.

Back: Coach Bozeman, RG Jacobs, Dane Jahn, Jim Featherstone, Dan Forest 
Front: Bill Koch, Tom Brumfield, Rick Jeffery, Alan Roberts in 1973

Coach Bozeman 1973

The 1975 cross country team of John Hunter, Bryan Tschumper, Mike Long, Wayne Harris, Jerry Guy, Jerry Coleman, Mark Jackson, 
and Alan Roberts.
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CATMEWS

Betty Lou Buckle Roth ‘40 & 
Jerome Jerry Roth ‘40
Jerry is now in an assisted living 
facility with Parkinson’s disease. 
His outlook is good and he 
never complains. Betty Lou is 
still keeping house and living 
alone. At 93 years old, this is 
remarkable!

Wallace Cash ’43 or ’46 – you 
choose!
  

I should have graduated with 
class of ’43 but dropped out and 
enlisted in the Navy in 1943. 
After Boot Camp and Sonar 
School I spent a year at the San 
Diego Navy Base. After that I 
was transferred to “Advance 
Base Personnel Depot” (combat 
training). Went to the island of 
Guam, already “secured’, and 
helped build largest Naval Facil-
ity West of Pearl Harbor. Spent 
18 months on Guam before 
discharge. 

I stayed in the Naval Reserve 
until retiring as a Master Chief 
Petty Officer at age 60. Complet-
ed high school via correspon-
dence courses while on Guam. 
That explains the ’46 above. 
Continued my education upon 
my return to Ohio.
 
Met my wife Barbara, a Middle-
town High School graduate, got 
married, and began to enjoy the 
good life. She was also in the 
Navy Reserve, and was called 
up in Desert Storm for eight 
months.
 
Now enjoy condo living in 
Hilliard, and have a son who 
graduated Hilliard High School 
and now lives in Grandview. 

William Ritter ‘44 
Born in Columbus, June 20, 
1926 at Grant Hospital, attended 
1st & 2nd grades in Charleston, 

West Virginia. Attended 3rd 
grade through high school at 
Grandview Heights and then 
attended The Ohio State Univer-
sity 1944 through 1948 graduat-
ing with a degree in Mechanical 
Engineering. Worked for Jeffrey 
Manufacturing 1948 through 
1953 as Field Service Engineer 
in Kentucky and Virginia, then 
1953 through 1985 at Giddings 
& Lewis Machine Tool. Retired 
in 1953 after serving as Vice 
President of International Sales 
for last 15 years. Traveled the 
World including Soviet Union 
and China.

Since retirement, lived in 
Florida, Durango, Colorado, 
and Wisconsin. Was member 
of Brotherhood of Rooks, and 
Sigma Chi Fraternity at OSU. 
Have two daughters, both born 
in Columbus and living in Fond 
du Lac, Wisconsin. Catherina 
graduated Wisconsin and  is an 
Occupational Therapist, and 
Terri trained at St. Agnes Hos-
pital, and managed St. Francis 
Nursing Home.

Robert H. Chidester ‘45   
I’m living in and loving it in Cary, 
North Carolina.Sure love getting 
the GHHS Newsletter. Super job 
Tom Smith and crew.

Robert Chidester ‘45  
In response to the Teachers 
Scholarship article in the Winter 
2016 issue, I wish to submit the 
names of two past teachers who 
are worthy of, in my opinion, 
the recognition of excellency: 
Dorcas Truckmiller and Fred 
W. Lowry. I must say that other 
teachers fit the same honor, but 
these two quickly came to my 
mind. Also, I really wish to com-
mend Tom Smith’s “angels” Teri 
Antolino Williams, Molly Ham-
mer Tanner, and Kathy Koch, 
who according to Tom Smith, 
deserve credit for producing a 
fantastic newsletter. Beautiful 
job, you three! Talk about excel-
lency, you did it. 

Helen Jean (Miki) McNabb 
Shapiro ‘47

Sadly, Helen 
passed 
away in 
Encinitas, 
California in 
2007. Born 
to Addison 
and Thelma 
McNabb 

(Hahn) in Columbus, Ohio 
December 25, 1929, she gradu-
ated from Grandview in 1947, 
and headed for Hollywood. 
First working at the Pancho 
Barnes ‘Fly in Ranch’ which was 
featured in the film “All the Right 
Stuff”, Miki was in charge of the 
pool where the test pilots hung 
out, Chuck Yaeger included.
 
Under contract with RKO, then 
owned by Howard Hughes, she 
swam for Jane Russell as her 
double in the movie “Under-
water”, and acted with Vincent 
Price in “The House of Wax”.  
She double-dated with Howard 
Hughes as a starlet.

She married Ben Shapiro in the 
late 1950s and together they 
owned The Renaissance on 
Sunset Strip, Hollywood. Miles 
Davis, Gerry Mulligan, Paul 
Horn, and other jazz musi-
cians entertained there for the 
Hollywood “in” crowd such as 
John Saxon, Dennis Hopper, and 
Steve McQueen, to name a few. 
Their closing night in the 1960s 
was hosted by Lenny Bruce, the 
raw standup comic.

Her life was buoyant with 
entertainment friends and 
artists as Ben went on with 

M.C.A. as agent to Miles Davis, 
the Kingston Trio, the Brother’s 
Four, the Limelighter’s, and 
Peter, Paul and Mary. Ben co-
produced “What’s Up Tiger Lily” 
with Woody Allen. Miki and Ben 
moved to Yelapa, Mexico in the 
mid-1960s. Miki remained in 
Yelapa after Ben’s death in 1984 
staying until 2001 when she 
returned to L.A. because of ill 
health. Forever avant garde, she 
took a path of her own choos-
ing, one less traveled.

She was preceded in death by 
her father Addison McNabb, 
husband Ben Shapiro, son Rob-
ert Tuton, and mother Thelma 
McNabb Hahn.

She is survived by two daugh-
ters Michelle Gannes and 
Tali Shapiro, brother Robert 
McNabb ‘45, sister Victoria 
Wheeler ‘60, and two grandchil-
dren in CA.

Joann Heywood Hoge ‘47  
Still plugging along. Now 
starting to walk after compli-
cated broken leg in September. 
Missed some OSU games – we 
have season tickets and have 
attended all home games since 
1953. John still going to China 
selling wood sports floors three 
times a year for last 12 years. 
Family scene going well and 
wishing all a great year ahead! 
Thanks to everyone working on 
this newsletter and on alumni 
association board – all doing a 
super job!

Also, to the Teacher’s Scholar-
ship Committee: While not a 
noted athlete at Grandview, 
I was honored by my gym teach-
er Emily “Pete” Peterson when 
she named me the student 
who was always willing and 
able to step up to whatever on 
the basketball, field hockey, or 
volleyball teams. We even had a 
girls football team - at least for a 
picture in the Highlander. That 
really helped boost my often 
feeling of “second-best”. So now 
I wish to nominate “Pete” as an 
outstanding and long stand-
ing teacher in the Grandview 

Helen doubled for Jane Russell in the 
movie “Underwater”
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School system. I am including 
this small donation for a little 
addition to your 2016 Teacher’s 
Scholarship fund. Thank you for 
this opportunity!

Jackie Day Cherry ‘49   
Loved the opportunity to 
participate in GHHS Oral History 
Project as well as interview on 
WOSU Columbus Neighbor-
hoods – The Tri-Villages. We 
were all so very lucky to grow 
up in Grandview. Such great 
memories!

Bill Hammond ‘49 
I served in the US Air Force from 
1952-1964, stateside at Lackland 
Air Force Base, Texas. Great win-
ter newsletter! I enjoyed it a lot. 
Thanks Teri, Molly,and Kathy.

Rosemary Linn Wood ‘49 
It is with great sadness that I in-
form you that Rosemary E. Linn 
Wood passed away Christmas 
Day. She was a proud alum of 
Grandview and often spoke 
fondly of her time there. 

William “Tink” Taylor ‘49 
Still in Florida. I can remem-
ber streetcar running up and 
down First Avenue. Things have 
changed, but the quality of 
people is the same – friendly 
and pleasant. What a great place 
to live. We were all very lucky 
to grow up in Grandview. Go 
Bobcats!
 
Connie Conklin Bell ‘52 
I recently sold my house and 
moved into an apartment 
overlooking beautiful trees. 
Although I use a walker, since a 
broken leg in 2011, I’m as busy 
as ever. I often think happily 
about my friends from GHHS. 

Diane Leaman Sonstegard ‘52 
The older I get, the more 
nostalgic I become. Weren’t we 
lucky to grow up in Grandview 
and attend GHHS? Grades one 
through twelve for me and most 
of my classmates. We made 
a lot of wonderful memories. 
BOBCATS FOREVER! Still happy 
living in the Pacific Northwest, 
but I’ll always root for the Ohio 

State Buckeyes. Maybe you can 
send a little love to our Gonzaga 
basketball team in return.

Joan Moore Ruffner ‘55 
Thanks for the great newsletter. 
I appreciate all the work of the 
Columbus Grandview members. 
Enjoyed our 60th reunion in 
October.

Carolyn Welch ‘55 
We had a great 60th reunion in 
October! Many thanks to Nancy 
Turner Bachman and the rest of 
the reunion committee.

Dean Arganbright ‘58 
Susan and I made winter 2015 
trip to Chendu and Leshan, 
China. Gave invited hour ad-
dress at 20th Asian Technology 
Conference in Mathematics. Still 
doing original work on math’s 
visualization and modeling 
using spreadsheets. Gave talk 
previous two years in Mumbai, 
India and Yogyakarta, Indonesia. 
Active on Executive Committee 
of Weakley County Democrats, 
and in church.

Sharon Riggs Hendershot ‘58 
Since my retirement, I have 
become interested in family 
history or genealogy. I am the 
current state president of the 
Colonial Dames of the 17th 
Century.

Lynda Saboe Paul ‘58 
I loved growing up and being 
educated in Grandview. Proud 
to be a life member of the 
GHHSAA.
 
Steve Bretz ‘61  
Looking forward to our ‘61 
gathering in August. Thanks to 
Penny for keeping our class con-
nected. Still have our 2nd home 
@ Buckey NO Lake, Ohio. Keep 
the newsletter coming!
 
Penny Elliott Lease ‘61 
Living life fully in beautiful Beu-
lah, Colorado! Still working, en-
joying art, and staying in touch 
with classmates. Poured over 
the latest edition of CatMews – 
once again bringing wonderful, 
joyful memories. Great job as al-

ways! Our Class of ’61 is looking 
forward to our 55th Reunion the 
weekend of August 26-27.  How 
truly remarkable it is to see how 
all the classes and classmates 
still stay in touch through the 
years. It confirms that Grand-
view and GHHS are truly special 
places on this earth.

Uno Kull ‘61
Army, Reserves from 1964-1970.

Gordon MacIntosh ‘61 

Great article on Coach Priday. 
As a member of the ‘59 foot-
ball team that defeated Upper 
Arlington at home, the article 
brought back great memories 
of GHHS.

Cathy Penwell ‘61  
Retired and living in Sonoma, 
California. Wine country! Brother 
Fritz living in China, NYC, and 
New Mexico. All is well!

Gary Barnes ‘62  
My wife and I moved to Florida 
in July of this year to stay, but 
will be home for Thanksgiv-
ing and Christmas each year. I 
love Grandview. I was the first 
captain of the wrestling team. 
What a honor.

Rosemary Reed Orban ‘63  
My brother, Daniel Joseph Reed, 
deceased 1994, was a 1968 
graduate of GHHS. He served 
as a PFC in the Army from 
1969-1972. After basic training, 
he was assigned to the Motor 
Pool with the troops guarding 
the Panama Canal Zone. Since 
he was experienced in driving 
a large wrecker and handling 
wrecked vehicles, he was sent 
on many emergency runs, and 
helped upgrade the equipment 
available locally. Many times 
he had to rig a boom or devise 
some other method to lift a 
vehicle out of the jungle and on 
a mountain road.
 

Who’s That Girl?
This is a clipping from a 1974 TriVillage News. Can you identify the students? 
Email GHHSAA@hotmail.com.
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Ned Barricklow ‘64  
Great job on the magazine. 
Thank you all!

Donna Ferlito Stevenson ‘64  
Bill and I enjoyed seeing all our 
old friends at my 50th Reunion 
last year. Bill and I will celebrate 
51 years of marriage this month. 
We are both retired. We live 
half the year in Bonita Springs, 
Florida. Two children and one 
grandson. Bill is currently bat-
tling cancer, but expect a full 
recovery soon so we can get 
back to enjoying golf, travel, and 
fun with friends and family.

David Williams ‘64  
Retired for good second time 
from ER nursing in 2015. Doing 
hospice care and vigils with 
Heartland Hospice. Senior 
Warden at my church keeps me 
busy as we prepare to celebrate 
our 200th anniversary in 2017. 
Still traveling – toured England, 
Scotland, Ireland, and Wales last 
September. Doing two week 
cruise of New England and 
Canada this coming September, 
and then two week cruise in 
January 2017 of West Indies.

Wayne Baker ‘65
Served in USN from 1966-70. 
Stationed in Japan for two years 
and ADAK Alaska for one year. 
Had orders to the Pueblo, but 
it was taken by North Korea 
two weeks before I was to go 
aboard. Brother Bill Baker Class 
of 1961 was in US Air Force 
1968-1972 and is retired nuclear 
physicist. One of tops in his pro-
fession. Every living president 
wrote him a letter when he re-
tired, and Secretary of Defense 
attended his ceremony. Last, but 
not least, photo of 1947 picture 
recently published is not all 
correct. The teacher top row and 
second from right is Caterine 
Baker - mother of myself and Bill 
Baker.

Nicholas Cardi ‘65
Class of 1965 had a great 
reunion in September. Was 
great seeing all my wonderful 
classmates.

Karen Devor Linn ‘65
Twenty years as a docent at 
Columbus Zoo and Aquarium. 
Love the place! Entering a new 
chapter in my life with the pass-
ing of my husband in June 2015.

Michael C. Gerlach ‘65
I was in the Army from Nov 1966 
to Nov 1969. I was in Vietnam 
for 17 months. I worked with the 
medics, but I wasn’t one. I have 
the Vietnam Service Medal and 
Vietnam Campaign Medal with 
three Campaign Bronze Medals, 
a Vietnam Cross for Gallantry, 
and a plaque for Outstanding 
Service at the 24th Evac Hospital 
Vietnam.

Dennis McCloskey ‘65
Glad to see no many 1965 
classmates at the 50th Reunion! 
Still doing consulting work as 
a semi-retired guy. Looking for 
more travel next year. Thanks for 
all the work everyone does for 
GHHSAA. Go Cats!

Sheila Schreick Milligan ‘67
Thanks to Debbi Latshaw Steller 
for keeping the Class of ‘67 in 
touch, informed, and alive!

John McIntyre ‘67  
Enjoying retirement. Living on a 
lake, playing golf, and traveling 
in RV. Best of all enjoying our 
first two grandchildren born five 
weeks apart to daughters Jamie 
Mcintyre Martin ‘03 and Kelsey 
Mcintyre Magnuson ’01.

Elizabeth Waugh Franch ‘67 
I have been in Charlotte for 14 
years after 22 years in the Dallas 

area. My two children, Jeff and 
Lauren, still reside in the Dallas/
Ft. Worth area with my two 
grandchildren, Anna and Evan. 
I have been retired for three 
years and enjoyed a number of 
international vacations.

John Wuichet ‘69
US Navy service member – I 
spent the majority of my time 
on active duty aboard the USS 
Pogy, SSN-647, in Pearl Harbor, 
Hawaii. One day I got a call from 
my classmate and very good 
friend, Bill Ballard. He and his 
wife had come to Hawaii for a 
vacation. I was headed out to 

sea a day 
or two after 
they got 
in, but we 
were able 
to meet 
for dinner. 
He told 
me later at 
our 25th 

reunion that they saw us leaving 
port that next day.

During my time at the USNA 
and on active duty, I got to visit 
many ports/cities – Portsmouth 
and London, England; Edin-
burgh, Scotland; Copenhagen, 
Denmark; Hamburg, Germany; 
Tokyo, Japan; Hong Kong; 
Manila, Republic of the Philip-
pines; Victoria, BC, Canada; and 
Guam. I also saw a number of 
other areas, but it was through a 
periscope!

Bob Weber ‘71
December 30th my partner 
Chuck and I walked the cold 
and largely deserted streets of 
Grandview, and my mental file 
cabinet spilled open to reveal 
(again) so many images, among 
them:
•  Waiting in line – which 
stretched around the corner in 
front of White Castle on Fifth 
Avenue – to see the Beatles’ 

CATMEWS

Mr. Tough Guys

Tim Magee, Barry Walton, Gary Fekete, Bob Fais, Larry McCabe, Mike Aleshire, Bill 
Leach, and Jerry Karlovec grab a photo op at a Class of ‘67 get together for an 
OSU football game in 2015. Go Bobcats!
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“Hard Days Night” in 1964, and 
Franco Zeffirelli’s “Romeo and 
Juliet” in 1968
•  Entering the abandoned 
Grandview Theater (it’s aban-
doned again!) on Grandview 
Avenue with my friend from 
junior high, and climbing into 
the projection room and kicking 
discarded 35 MM film cans
•  Going to Bob’s record store on 
Grandview Avenue for a copy of 
Eye magazine
•  Folding copies of the Citizen 
Journal newspaper in front 
of the laundromat near Swan 
Cleaners on Fifth Avenue, think-
ing about a warm bed instead
•  Taking the COTA bus from 
Grandview to downtown Co-
lumbus when I was twelve, then 
standing in front of Woolworths 
next to Lazarus, hearing the 
familiar sound of a tapping cane 
and bouncing coins in the blind 
man’s cup
•  Catching sight of my first 
iguana in the summer heat, the 
creature having escaped to Ash-
land Avenue from a classmate’s 
house
•  Looking out a second floor 
window of Grandview Junior 
High, plotting my escape from 
another arithmetic computation 
worksheet. (Yes, I remember the 
teacher well)

Thomas B. Tyne ‘72
U.S. Army Sgt. 1972-1979, 101st 
Airborne Division Fort Campbell 
KY, 3rd Armored Division Ger-
many, 5th Mechanized Division 
Fort Polk, LA.

Kim Spaeth Thornhoff ‘73 
I thank you for a great newslet-
ter and lots of fun updates. I 
miss Ohio when I see news from 
Grandview! Thank you for keep-
ing in touch! God’s Blessings!
 
Jill Swary Walker ‘98
I teach 5th Grade at Edison In-
termediate Larry Larson Middle 
School.

Lindsey Jump ‘07
I recently graduated from OSU 
Law School and am now in 
Cleveland working for the Jones 
Day law firm.

Submitted by Ted Rudy ‘55

I got a book for Christmas on 
100 things to know about 
OSU football and I was mak-
ing margin notes on things 
the author missed and that 
reminded me of Tad Weed. 
That led me to review the 
time Grandview beat Paul 
Brown’s NFL champs!

In the 1950 season, Grand-
view had three future college 
standouts on the same team, 
Ralph Guglielmi (QB), Stan 
‘Bucko’ Jones (tackle), and Tad 
Weed (place kicker). With such 
talent, it’s ironic that the Bob-
cats struggled to a 4-5 record 
that year under new coach 
Hugh Hindman. (Of note, 
Hindman later was the OSU 
Athletic Director that had 
to fire Woody Hayes.) Bucko 
went to Miami and became 
all-MAC, while Guglielmi and 
Weed became All-Americans 
at Notre Dame and Ohio 
State, respectively.

In those days, the college 
All-Stars gathered together 
after their senior years to play 

the current NFL pro champs in 
a pre-season extravaganza for 
a Chicago charity. The Hall of 
Fame game replaced this match 
up sometime in the 70s. The 
All-Stars were always underdogs 
and only won one game out of 
every three or so. On August 12, 
1955, at Soldier Field in Chicago, 
the college All-Stars played 
the NFL-champion Cleveland 
Browns as coached by the leg-
endary Paul Brown, and the All 
Stars beat the pros 30-27. The 
stars of the Stars included two 
Grandview graduates!

Weed, weighing in at a mere 
139 pounds, was the scoring 
leader with 3 field goals and 
two extra points for 11 points. 
Guglielmi ran the offense 
playing the entire game which 
was contrary to the custom of 
displaying everyone, and he 
passed for a touchdown. Head-
lines listed Weed, Guglielmi, and 
a running back (Dupre) as the 
outstanding players. Weed was 
even carried off the field be-
cause of his game-winning FG.

Way to represent, Bobcats!

The series details and this 
particular game can be found 
on Wikipedia.

Stan “Bucko” Jones

Weed’s three field goals helped the college 
All-Stars edge past the Cleveland Browns.

GHHSAA 
Board of 
Trustees

Wally Cash ‘46 
Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53

Ted Rudy ‘55 
Jane Hess Harris ‘56

Ron Harris ‘56
Gunner Riley ‘59  
Tom Smith ‘63

Ron Cameron ‘64
Nick Cardi ‘65 

Debbi Latshaw Steller ‘67
Roger Rill ‘67 

Steve Blake ‘68
Shelley Clark Lovegrove ‘70 
Norma Koutz Wallace ‘73 
Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

Dianna Wooton ‘74
Dow Voelker ‘80
 Rob Dykes ‘83

Jennifer Kipp Bulla ‘86
Jennifer Rill ‘04

Ralph Guglielmi, pictured here with his leg-
endary coach Frank Leahy, rose to stardom 
overnight and made national headlines with 
his spectacular passing in the college All-
Stars vs. NFL pros game.
Photo Courtesy of the GHMCHS.
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The 1947 Graduation Formal Dance

Joan Hartman on right
Beverly Cross back a-ways

Martha Hale behind Beverly
Maybe Beau Brown or Ralph Germer with girl in 

striped dress behind Martha Hale
Jackie Soule at center bottom with Aquinas guy

Joan Herbelzeimer and Dan Lane behind her
Jeanne Jones and Ed Smith in center

Charter Merrill to the right
Ducky Dague at left looking at the camera 

with Randall Clark 

Bob Wood and Rosemary ? beside them
Doris Richardson behind them
In front of Merrill is Gloria Holliday and ?
Mary Ellen Taggart with Jim Brown
Next to them B.J. Stevens and Ted Poulton
David Dudley and Donna Snee behind them
Chuck Mangio standing in crowd at back
Next to Dudley is Joanne Robbins and ?
Behind Dudley is probably Diana Gonser
Who is the Navy boy?
One of the Rudys at far left
And the band is probably Don Crawford’s Orchestra

A night to remember…
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Gaskalla Years Band Reunion

Mary Jo Gaskalla came to 
Grandview Heights High School 
at the beginning of the 1965-66 
school year and made an instant 
impact on the band program. 
The Highlander notes that dur-
ing her first year she added two 
oboes, two bassoons, seven 
french horns, a contra-bass clari-
net, an E flat clarinet, and a bass 
trombone to the concert band. 

Gaskalla led the concert band to 
a Superior rating at the district 

band contest (a first), and then 
an Excellent at the state band 
contest. There were other 
Superior ratings over the years 
up through Miss G’s last year in 
1974. There were also numer-
ous performances at the OMEA 
State Convention, the Ohio The-
atre, and the BGSU New Music 
Reading Clinic.

If you were ever a part of the 
band program from 1965 to 
1974 under the direction of Miss 
G., please join in a reunion to 
celebrate those years, and to 
honor Mary Jo Gaskalla for her 
legacy.

The Gaskalla Years band reunion 
will commence Friday, Sep-
tember 16, at the Alumni Night 
football game. Please come and 
participate in the alumni band. 
Then on Saturday, September 
17, 1:00 to 5:00pm, please 

gather at the GHHS Auditorium 
where memories will be shared 
and reminiscing will occur 
about your time in band. Enjoy 
this opportunity to reunite with 
other bandies of that era.

Watch for more details in the 
Fall GHHSAA newsletter. You can 
also find event info on Facebook 

at GHHS Band Reunion ’65 - ’74, 
at this link: https://www.face-
book.com/groups/17543551214
62358/?fref=nf.

Save the date and spread the 
word. Make it a great celebra-
tion. If you have any comments 
or ideas or want to help, please 
contact Jim Anderson, 
janderson0947@gmail.com. 

Photos all from 1968-1970 from the Highlander, courtesy of www.photohio.org
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 FRANCIS PADDOCK USA D 1917
WILLIAM LONG USA KIA 1918
JOHN HOPKINS USA KIA 1924
FRANK L. “DUDE” HIGGS USAA D 1926
EDWARD BILLMAN USA KIA 1934
COL ROBERT METCALF USA  1935
JOHN HOFFMAN USA KIA 1936
BOB FORREST USA KIA 1937
BOB MARTIN USA KIA 1937
STAN CHIDESTER USA KIA 1938
JEAN LINDSEY USA KIA 1938
BOB KEITZ USMC D 1939
JOE ROCCI USA D 1939
GUY DIMENNA USA KIA 1940
D JOE DUFFEE USA KIA 1940
BILL FAUTH, SR USAA  1940
JIM STEGMEIER USA D 1940
ORVILLE TENSLER USA KIA 1940
JOHN CONSTABLE USA KIA 1941
BUD ALBAN USA D 1942
JAMES B. ALBANESE USA D 1942
JACK R. ANDERSON USN D 1942
A.D.BUD AUSTIN USA D 1942
SAMUEL F AUSTIN USA D 1942
EMMY LOU BACH HANSEN USCN  1942
JACK M. BOARDMAN USN D 1942
RAY KENT BROWN USN  1942
BARBARA CARTER GRAY USCN  1942
BOB CLOSE USA D 1942
JAMES GORDON CONKLIN USA D 1942
WILLIAM F. DAULTON USAA D 1942
DAVID W. DAVIS USA D 1942
ALICE MAY EAGLE ALBAN USCN D 1942
JOHN FISHER USN D 1942
ART HARDER USA D 1942
OWEN HULS USN KIA 1942
NEIL D. JOHNSON USA D 1942
EDWARD KAUFMAN USAA D 1942
LOIS KIEVIT TOPE USCN  1942
DICK KOETZ USA D 1942
WILLIAM E. LAWYER USAA D 1942
LOUIS LOMANO USA D 1942
THOMAS MAGEE USA D 1942
RUTH MANN WINKLE USCN D 1942
WILLIAM MATHIAS USAA D 1942
FRANCIS N MATTOON USAA D 1942

SAMUEL MCKEEVER USAA  1942
KENNETH KENT MCVEY USAA D 1942
FRED RICARDI USA KIA 1942
CURTIS SCHEURMAN USCG KIA 1942
PAT SHORT USAA KIA 1942
JOHN SOUTHARD USN D 1942
CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS USA  1942
JACK SUMMERS USAA KIA 1942
ROBERT M. SUTPHEN USN D 1942
CAMDEN SWART USN D 1942
JAMES E. TODD USAA D 1942
DONALD WETZEL USA  1942
CHARLES A. WHIPPLE USAA D 1942
JOHN H. HARTWELL USA D 1943
TOM WILLIAMS USA  1943
DONALD K KEITZ USA D 1944
WILLIAM RITTER USA  1944
RICHARD WINGFIELD USA KIA 1944
BOB ALLEN USA  1945
JIM BOYER USA D 1945
ROBERT CHIDESTER USA  1945
SAM CONAWAY USA  1945
JACK HART USN D 1945
JOE HUSTON USA D 1945
ROBERT JOHNSON USA  1945
MORGAN JONES USN D 1945
GENE KARLOVEC USA D 1945
BOB MCNABB USN  1945
JACK MELVILLE USA D 1945
BILL PICKETT USA D 1945
JACK PIPER USN D 1945
BOB SHAW USA D 1945
SAM VILARDO USA D 1945
ROBERT PAUL BOGGIONI USA KIA 1946
DAVID RAY HUMMEL USN  1946
WILLIAM Z. MAGEE USA KIA 1946
DAVID N. MOCK USA KIA 1946
BILL OVERMYER USN  1946
GENE SMITH USA D 1946
JOHN WOODROW USN D 1946
CHARLES ROSSEL USA  1947
LYLE SHOVER USA  1947
ED SMITH USA D 1947
LAWRENCE CONAWAY USA KIA 1948
RICHARD DEPALMA USA  1952
GEORGE RAY KAUFMAN USA KIA 1952
ROBERT KENTNER USN D 1953
ROGER MADISON USA  1953
RICHARD TIVENAN USA KIA 1953
ROBERT HOADLEY USA  1954
RALPH PEASE USAF  1954
RICHARD T. SCHUBERT USAF D 1954
TERRY SMITH USA  1954
BOB ZIMMERMAN USA  1954
JOHN DAVIS USN  1955
CHUCK DICKERSON USN  1955
DICK SUTTERFIELD USN  1955
CHARLES DUMBAUGH USMC  1956
DAVID KENTNER USA  1956
DAVID YOERGER USN D 1956
DON ABBRUZZESE USA  1957
GALEN GONSER USA  1957
DAVID HANDEL USA  1957
THOMAS KEFFER USA  1957
DONALD C. KENTNER USA  1957

As we approach Memorial Day, it is our 

humble honor to recognize the GHHS 

men and women from our community 

who have served our country giving us 

the ability to live a life of freedom in the 

best community of the best country in 

all the world. This is the first time the 

alumni association has published the 

names of all Bobcat veterans. In trying 

to compile this list, we realize that 

there might be some we overlooked. Is 

someone missing? Please submit name, 

graduation year, branch of service, years 

served, and any details to 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com, or to GHHSAA, 

PO Box 12116, Columbus, OH 43212.

It is with great admiration and patrio-

tism, intensified by community pride, 

that we present to you the Grandview 

Heights High School alumni veterans. 

Thank you for your service. You are our 

heroes.

LEGEND

USA – Army
USN – Navy

USAA – Army Air Corp
USAF – Air Force
USMC – Marines

USCG – Coast Guard
USCN – Cadet Nurse

USPHS – Public Health
D – Deceased

KIA – Killed in Action

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You
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DANIEL WINTERS USA  1957
J.D. DICKERSON USN  1958
JOHN HEINO KULL USA  1958
JAY P. MILLIKIN USAF  1958
HERMAN POULTON USA  1958
CRAIG PROSSER USA  1958
JIM BEERY USMC  1959
BILL BOARDMAN USA  1959
LYMAN BROOKS USA D 1959
BOB FOSTER USA  1959
JIM HERD USMC  1959
WARREN KLINK USAF  1959
TOM NYE USA  1959
BOB ROCKEY USA  1959
BILL SEARS USN  1959
JERE SHOUGH USMC  1959
C. RICHARD DONOVAN USAF  1960
RICHARD E. HUFF JR USMC  1960
GORDON JONES JR USN  1960
BILL LUSK USMC D 1960
JAMES PALUMBO USAF  1960
LARRY VAN SICKLE USAF  1960
DAVID R. WELSH USMC  1960
BILL BAKER USAF  1961
WARREN ELLIS USA D 1961
UNO KULL USAR  1961
GORDON MACINTOSH USA  1961
STEVE SEARS USA  1961
JAMES ALBAN USA  1962
JIM GUNTHER USA  1962
GARY LEACH USA KIA 1962
STEVE NORRIS USN  1962
JIM ROCK USA  1962
ANDY BAUMANN USA  1963
RICK BUTTS USA  1963
TERRY CANTRELL USA  1963
TOM CLARK USAF D 1963
KEN GEBHART USA D 1963
BILL HAGUE USAF  1963
RON JONES USMC  1963
BILL MALOWNEY USMC  1963
DAN MARKIN USAF  1963
BOB McINTYRE USA  1963
MIKE McSWEENEY USAF  1963
BOB PALMER USAF  1963
CHUCK PENZONE USA  1963
BOB POWERS USMC D 1963
PAT SELF USN  1963
LARRY SNIDER USA  1963
JOHN W. STEINBERGER USA  1963
PAT STOKES USMC  1963
SAMUEL “ED” STONE USA  1963
JEFF TODD USAF  1963
JOHN TERRY ALBANESE USA D 1964
BILL BIGGS USA D 1964
PETE BUTLER USN D 1964
HERB CURRAN USA  1964
GEORGE ELLIS USA  1964
CHARLES EMRICH USA D 1964
ALLAN FOSTER USA  1964
RAYMOND FREEMAN USMC  1964
BILL GIBB USA  1964
LLOYD GILL USAF D 1964
JIM HARRIS USAF  1964
KIM KAISER USAF  1964

BRIAN KUYPER USA  1964
JERRY LAWSON USMC D 1964
BILL MARLAND USAF  1964
ARNIE NYMEYER USA  1964
MIKE POPE USN  1964
MIKE REEVES USA  1964
DENNIS RICHARDSON USMC  1964
BILL SHORT USN  1964
ED STEELE USA  1964
CHARLES ED TYNE USMC  1964
DAVID WILLIAMS USA  1964
WILLIAM AILES USA  1965
WAYNE BAKER USN  1965
MIKE CORDRAY USN  1965
STEVE EMRICH USA D 1965
JIM ESTEP USA  1965
GEORGE GEORGE USA  1965
MIKE GERLACH USA  1965
JOHN GUNTHER USA  1965
JOHN HARKER USN  1965
THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN USN  1965
FLEETWOOD KOUTZ USA  1965
DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY USA  1965
JAMES CHARLES MELFI USAF  1965
ALAN OLSON USAF  1965
TOM RAINES USMC  1965
JANICE ANNETTE ROYER USA D 1965
MICHAEL SCHEERER USMC  1965
RUSTY AMBROSE USA  1966
PAUL BALLARD USA KIA 1966
JOE BISCIOTTI USA  1966
DONALD BLAZER USA  1966
GARY M. BOSART USAF  1966
MIKE BUCK USAF D 1966
MIKE CURTIS USA D 1966
TOM DESTEFANO USAF  1966
GARY ESSIG USA  1966
MIKE FISHER USA  1966
JIM GLOYD USMC  1966
JIM HILL USA D 1966
JIM HUBER USA  1966
JOHN JASTER USA  1966
BOB LEWIS USAF  1966
JAY KENNETH MATHEW USA  1966
RICK MOUNT USA D 1966
GARY O’KEEFE USA KIA 1966
KEN ROY USAF  1966
DAVID L. ROYER USA D 1966
TERRY SHOUGH USMC  1966
DALLAS SMITH USA  1966
STEVE SPARKS USMC KIA 1966
JACK CHICK THURNESS USA D 1966
JIM TITUS USA KIA 1966
WALT WEAVER USAF  1966
CHRIS ALBRECHT USN  1967
BILL BERARDUCCI USA  1967
GILBERT BLACK USMC  1967
ERIC CHRISTENSEN USN  1967
BILL FAUTH, JR USAF  1967
FRED GUNTHER USA  1967
TOM HAYES USA D 1967
JOHN KAUMEYER USMC D 1967
ED LATTA USN  1967
TIM MAGEE USAF  1967

JAMES MAYER USA  1967
TERRY MCFADDEN USAF  1967
JOHN MCINTYRE USAF  1967
ROBERT REID USAF  1967
ROGER RILL USN  1967
RON ROCKEY USN D 1967
RUSSELL ROCKWELL USN  1967
JOHN ROW USN  1967
DAVE SCHEERER USMC  1967
CLIFF TIMBROOK USA  1967
BYRON WILLIAMS USA  1967
DANA CLYDE BANDY USMC  1968
STEVE BLAKE USCG  1968
TOM CAVANAUGH USN  1968
JOHN CIARDELLI, JR. USN   1968
STEPHEN HORNUNG USAF  1968
BOB KACKLEY USN  1968
GEORGE KECKLER USA  1968
LARRY P. KOUTZ USAF D 1968
JEFF LINN USAF  1968
JOHN LOMBARDI USCG  1968
JOHN WAYNE ROBERTS USAF KIA 1968
MARK AMON USAR  1969
JIM BUSCEMI USA D 1969
KIM KELLER USAF  1969
RICHARD NINI USA  1969
GARY RICHARDSON USA  1969
DAVID ROBINSON USA D 1969
JOHN WUICHET USN  1969
STEVEN L. CORDLE USA D 1970
HAROLD DAVID KOUTZ USA D 1970
DAVID CLARK NEFF USAF  1970
STEVEN SHIVELY USA  1970
MARY WEAVER CONYERS USA  1970
TOM RESLER USAF  1971
JOHN THOMAS ROBERTS USAF  1971
MICKEY ROBERTS USMC D 1971
DAKE SPILKER USMC  1971
DAVID BURKHART USPHS  1972
MIKE EVANS USMC  1972
BILL KOCH USAF  1972
THOMAS TYNE USA  1972
JEFFREY FULTZ USN  1973
JONATHAN SHAUDYS USN D 1976
JEFF GEBHART USN  1977
MIKE KENTNER USAF  1980
PETER ZORETIC USMC  1981
DANIEL TALMAGE USN  1995
NICK ERVIN USAF  2000
PATRICK HARDY  USA  2003
CRAIG A. CATALINE USN  2006
JACOB SMITH USA  2006
NATE JUMP    USN    2007
NEIL JUMP      USA     2009

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You
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John Hartwell ’43 Tribute
Editor’s note: Thank you Gloria Wall Hartwell ’44 for your note below concerning the Fall 2015 induction of your 
husband John Hartwell ’43 into our Distinguished Alumni society.

Most people are familiar with 
the veteran status of former 
members of the US Armed 
Forces branches whose seals 
were displayed above the article 
in the recent newsletter. There 
are two other US uniformed 
services whose members hold 

commissions and who are 
considered veterans when 

their service is completed. 
One is the US Public 
Health Service Com-
missioned Corps, all of 
whose members are 

commissioned officers 
- both the “regulars” and 

the “reserves”. The other 
is the National Oceanic and 

Atmospheric Administration 
Commissioned Officer Corps. 
While USPHS and NOAA officers 

are usually serving in domestic 
billets, both corps can be milita-
rized by presidential order and 
sent as needed to support or 
serve in military billets domestic 
and overseas.
 
I served in the USPHS as a family 
physician assigned to Indian 
Health Service from 1984-1987, 
with two years on the Navajo 
reservation in Arizona, and one 
year on the Nez Perce reserva-
tion in northern Idaho. I was 
one of many physicians who 
served in the USPHS as payback 
for medical school scholarships 
received under the National 
Health Service Corps scholar-
ship program instituted in the 
early 1970’s to address a project-
ed shortage of physicians and 

other medical personnel for an 
expanding US population.

Many served their time in the 
nationwide network of Public 
Health Service hospitals and 
clinics that treated primarily 
poor and other underserved US 
populations. This network was 
defunded and its facilities either 
“privatized” or closed under 
the Reagan administration. 
Many continue to serve those 
populations in both urban and 
rural areas in the not-for-profit 
Community Health Centers that 
succeeded the PHS system, but 
were funded with local, state, 
and, at times, federal grants. As 
veterans, they are also be recog-
nized for their dedicated service.

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

The Seals of Service
Submitted by David M. Burkhart ’72 MD, FAAFP 

”

“We cherish too, 

the Poppy red

That grows on 

fields where 

valor led,

It seems to signal 

to the skies

That blood 

of heroes 

never dies.”
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Honoring the Fallen

Submitted by,
Chris Albrecht ‘67 and US Navy

Memorial Day is Monday, May 
30. Family cookouts, the open-
ing of the pool, the Indianapolis 
500, and many other “start-of-
summer” activities mark this 
weekend year after year.

Originally called Decoration Day, 
Memorial Day is most notably 
the official federal holiday de-
signed to remember and honor 
those men and women who 
have died while serving in our 
great country’s armed forces: 
Army, Navy, Marine Corps, Air 
Force, and Coast Guard.

Memorial Park, at the intersec-
tion of Northwest Boulevard 
and Oxley Road, honors the 62 
men and women from Grand-
view Heights and Marble Cliff 
who “gave their all” while in 
uniform. There are brass plaques 
listing the names of our local 
fallen heroes. There is a bronze 
statue depicting a World War 
II soldier paying tribute to a 
fallen comrade as he prepares 
to march into battle. The statue 
was donated to the city by Dr. 
Thomas Williams ‘43 and his 
wife, Dr. Lowell Williams. By the 
Williams’ request, the statue 
has been named The Last Full 
Measure of Devotion.

There are also brick pavers 
at the park, surrounding the 
statue, commemorating active 
duty and veterans of the U.S. 
military. Grandview Heights and 
Marble Cliff can boast of over 
290 veterans.

We will all enjoy summer’s kick-
off weekend. And we will all 
take a few minutes to reflect on 
the brave folks from our com-
munity who gave their all so 
that we can freely enjoy our all.

Please join us honoring the 
fallen at the Memorial Day ser-
vice at Memorial Park, Thursday, 
May 26, and also during the 
Memorial Day Parade, Saturday, 
May 28.
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Year 1926

Year 2016

Today’s History 
Lesson
Courtesy of the Grandview 
Heights-Marble Cliff Historical 
Society

‘In 1924, a levy was placed 
on the ballot to build a new 
elementary school to accom-
modate the growing number of 
children in homes on the east 
side of the city.

The proposed $175,000 levy 
was defeated in the November 
election and the district was 
forced to go to half-day ses-
sions in grades 1-3 because of 
overcrowding. The issue was 
again placed on the ballot in 
November 1925, and passed. It 
provided $140,000 for construc-
tion of the new school and also 
funds used to purchase the 
property on which the high 
school stadium was built. The 
older photo shows RLS near the 
end of the construction in 1926.

The project was completed by 
the Elford Co., overseen by Har-
old “Fat” Elford, who previously 
served as the mayor of Upper 
Arlington. The delay caused by 
the 1924 levy failure actually 
proved beneficial. The number 
of classrooms was increased 
from the eight specified in the 
original plan to 12 because of 
additional need, and the cost for 
a building went down by $8,000 
because of timing of the bids. 
The design was also modified 
to allow for expansion of an ad-
ditional four classrooms on each 
end of the building.

Happy 90th Birthday, RLS!

R O B E R T  L O U I S  S T E V E N S O N  E L E M E N T A R Y

Happy 90th Birthday
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Courtesy of Kent State University eInside 

Jarrod Tudor, Ph.D., of Burton, 
Ohio, has been selected as the 
new dean and chief admin-
istrative officer of Kent State 
University at Geauga, located 
in Burton, and Kent State’s 
Regional Academic Center in 
Twinsburg. Tudor has served 
as interim dean of Kent State 
Geauga since July 1, 2014. He 
began serving as the perma-
nent dean on Feb. 1, 2016. “I am 
so excited to be provided the 
opportunity to continue the 
momentum we’ve established 
at the Geauga Campus as we 
work to transform and improve 
the Regional Campuses,” Tudor 
said.

Todd Diacon, Kent State’s senior 
vice president for academic 
affairs and provost, said he is 
pleased that Tudor has agreed 
to serve as dean. 

“Jarrod understands both 
the Regional Campuses and 

Tudor has worked at Kent 
State since 1996. Prior to serv-
ing as interim dean and chief 
administrative officer of Kent 
State Geauga and the Regional 
Academic Center, Tudor served 
as the 2013-2014 Provost’s 
Fellow and the director of 
Paralegal Studies. He also has 
served as an associate professor, 
teaching courses at Kent State 
in finance, higher education 
administration, political science, 
justice studies, history, paralegal 
studies and journalism for 19 
years. He has been a member of 
the Faculty Senate and served 
on the executive committee 
for three years. Tudor also has 
served several years as griev-
ance chair of the full-time, 
non-tenure track chapter of the 
American Association of Univer-
sity Professors (AAUP-KSU).

He holds a Bachelor of Arts 
degree from The Ohio State 
University, Master of Arts and 
Juris Doctor degrees from the 
University of Toledo, and Master 
of Laws degrees from both 
Cleveland State University and 
the University of Akron. In addi-
tion, Tudor received an Educa-
tion Specialist degree, a Master 
of Public Administration, a Mas-
ter of Business Administration 
and a Ph.D. in higher education 
administration from Kent State. 
Jarrod is a Grandview Heights 
High School Alumni from the 
Class of 1987.

Congratulations Jarrod. We’re 
proud of you!

Hometown Pride

Jarrod Tudor ‘87 
Selected as Dean of 

Kent State University at 
Geauga and the Regional 

Academic Center

Back: Ed Heminger, Paul Kulick, Debby Seabolt, Joe Boyle, Liz Elder, Bob Harr, Ted Knapke, Greg Weiland, Ed Bozeman, 
Bob Gornal, Bill Magee, Marv Gregory, Jack Lataga, Jeff Kegley, Ray Corbett Middle: Chris Sidon, Susie Gafford, Shelley 
Lovegrove, Jeri Hendricks, Donna Jean DeSilva, Bill Killbourne Front: Andy DiSabito, Joann Frabott, Doc Woo, Martha 
Howell, Emily Klingensmith, MaryAnn Olvera, Jeannie Walton, Pat Hemlick

Grandview Retirees Christmas Luncheon

the Kent Campus as well as 
anyone, and I know he will 
provide excellent leadership 
for our Geauga Campus and 
our Regional Academic Center 
in Twinsburg,” Diacon said. 
“I am especially pleased that 
Jarrod has agreed to serve for 
what might be a more limited 
two-year appointment as we 
contemplate changes to the 
administrative apparatus for all 
of our Regional Campuses. Kent 
State is fortunate to have an 
administrator of Jarrod’s quality 
and talent on our team.”

Tudor’s position reports to 
the provost or his designee 
until such time as the vice 
president for Kent State System 
Integration is appointed. The 
vice president will be charged 
with assessing the administra-
tive structure of the Regional 
Campus system, including Kent 
State Geauga and the Regional 
Academic Center.  
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Reunion NewsBOBCAT

60th for Class of ‘56
September 16-18
Alumni Weekend
Contact Jane Hess Harris, 
hiyojane@aol.com, or 
Ron Harris, hiyoron@aol.com, or 
614.246.0438

55th for Class of ‘61
August 26-27
Friday, Hofbrauhaus at Grand-
view Yard
Saturday, home of Carolyn 
Radebaugh and Albert Bellisari
Next planning meeting May 18 
at Carolyn’s, 7 pm 
Contact Penny Elliott Leese, 
pleese@socolo.net

Honoring the Class of 1946

BARBARA ACTON STORTER
MARIE ALBAN CLARK
GEORGE ANDERSON
BILL ARTHUR
DICK BACH
TAMEA BARTHOLOMEW SUT-
PHEN
JIM BATES
ROBERT E. BENNETT
DONALD E. BICKAL
SHIRLEY BIRDSALL SMALLEY
RUDY BISCIOTTI
ROSEMARY BITZER COOK
ROBERT PAUL BOGGIONI
JERRY BRANSTITTER
ALICE BURROUGHS HUFFMAN

GILDA BUZZELLI MCINTYRE
BOB CARTER
WALLACE P. CASH
TOM CHIDESTER
FRANCES COLAPRETE FUDOLI
NANCY CONNOR WALTER
CAROLYN CRANDALL MCMUNN
EVELYN DAMES SCARAVILLI
JOHN DECKER
STELLA DIMENNA CORNA
NANCIANNE DONALDSON 
NARDONE
CHARLES EAGLE
RICHARD EICHHORN
BETTY ENGLISH KOPP
HELEN FOETTINGER JOHNSON
WILLIAM D. FOSS
MARGE FRANCE WHITNEY
DON FULLER
EUGENE GAMMON
ANN GEBHARDT FULLERTON
CATHY GOW FENSTERMACHER
JEAN HARTMAN WHEELER
JACKIE HENDERSON SUTHER-
LAND
MARTHA HERTZ LOWERY
JACK HIBBLER
NORMA HOADLEY EVANS
JAN HOUSTON SPANGLER
DAVID RAY HUMMEL

Three years ago, Jody 
Tremaine Fuller ‘44 
and Bill Fuller ‘43 
suggested that we 
recognize the 70th 
anniversary of each 
GHHS graduating 
class. We loved the 
idea. We are proud 
to present to you the 
official roster of the 
Class of 1946.

FRED HUNT
ROBERT HYSELL
EVYLIN JOHNSON
JOYCE JONES ALIBRANDO
EDYTHE KESTER VEIT
JANICE KLAGES BOYCE
NORBERT KNIES
KENNETH KUHNERT
ROSEMARY LEE McCANN
ALMA LEIBBRAND McNUNN
NELSON LEISER
HELEN LINDSEY BONNIE
HARRY LONG
WILLIAM Z. MAGEE
MICHAEL MARTINA
IRIS MASSER BERRY
BEVERLY GAIL MATHER
WILLIAM MERRICK
DAVE MERRILL
DAVID N. MOCK
PAUL MYERS
BILL OVERMYER
JUANITA PALMA MARTINA
CLEMENT PANNELLA
AMY PERKINS JOHNSON
JANE POULTON MILLER
PATTY POULTON
BILL RADCLIFFE
JEANNETTE ROBERTS RICE
CATHERINE SCANLAND 

BRUBAKER
MADELINE RUTH SECKEL
MARY SECKEL HANE
ALYCE SEIDLER RAY
BETTY SHUMAKER WOODROW
GENE SMITH
JIM SOUTHARD
PAT STEFFE SCOLES
JAMES R. SWEET
FRED TAGGART
VIRGINIA TITUS HAFNER
JOE VIAU
ADA WALL NEU
BILL WASEM
RAYE WELSH
JEAN WHITE ROBINSON
ALLAN WINGFIELD
JOHN WOODROW
JEAN YOUNG CARROLL

50th for Class of ‘66
Memorial Day weekend
Contact Jim Gloyd or the Roys, 
jimtheprinter@prodigy.net

45th for Class of ‘71
September 16-18
Alumni Weekend
Friday, football game, school 
tours
Saturday, Woodland’s Backyard
Contact John or Judy DiPi-
etro, Judydp@aol.com or 
614.539.1129. 

35th for Class of ‘81
September 16-18
Alumni Weekend
Friday, tailgate, football game, 
First Ave cruise, postgame party
Saturday, school tours, after-
noon event, dinner
Sunday, breakfast at Marshall’s
Date firm, plans fluid
Reunion committee: Pete 
DeWilde, Sandy Bell, Jim Tyznik 
and Pete Zoretic
Contact Pete Zoretic, 
Pete.zoretic@gmail.com or 
614.266.6462
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Contributing to the GHHSAA

In Memoriam
Deborah West Wall ‘37 by Elizabeth Gordon West Hanna ‘40
Stanley H. Chidester ‘38 by Robert H. Chidester ‘45
Class of 1940                        by Constance Zeller Hollingsworth ‘40
Jack Anderson ’42 by Bill Overmyer ‘46
Phyllis Chard Johnson ‘42 (sister) by Jean Chard Brandt ‘47
Tom Sutphen ‘43                            by Bill Overmyer ‘46
June Day West France ‘44        by Elizabeth Gordon West Hanna ‘40
Harold Leland Ramsey ‘44 by Lois Ramsey Goodell ‘51
Joanne Latimer Knellinger ‘45     by Alice Bland Whipple ‘45
Richard Louis Ramsey ‘45         by Lois Ramsey Goodell ‘51
David Hummel ‘46                           by Joanna Harper Bartholomew ‘44
David Hummel ‘46                        by David Williams ’64
Rose Bucci ‘50                                     by John Ackerman ‘47
Ed Linsey ‘50                                      by Bill Lawrence ‘50
Patty Runkle Taylor ‘50                    by William “Tink” Taylor ‘49
Ernie J. Smith ‘51                  by Robert M. Smith ‘55
Bill Neal ‘55                                        by Diane Caskey Vaughn ‘55
Bill Neal ‘55                                     by Carolyn Welch ‘55
Rex See ‘55 by Carolyn Welch ‘55
Deceased Members Class of ‘55   by Nancy Turner Bachman ‘55
Deceased Members Class of ‘55   by Virginia Alban Clarke ‘55
Larry Barricklow ’58 by Ned Barricklow ‘64
Gordon Jones ‘60                          by Marilyn Gunther Palumbo ‘60
Gordon Jones ‘60                          by James Palumbo ‘60
Rick Guyton ‘62 by Gary Barnes ‘62
William “Bill” Smathers ‘63              by Jeannie Smathers Walton ‘64
Debbie Strunk ‘65                             by Nicholas Cardi ‘65
Sue Schreick ‘70 by Sheila Schreick Milligan ‘67
Cindy Salzgaber Mysels ‘76      by Jim Tatman – Coach
Mary L. Derivan, Faculty by Catherine Scanland Brubaker ‘46
Emily Peterson, Faculty                by Joanne Heywood Hoge ‘47
Bill Thomas, Coach                            by Jack Lenhart ‘47

In Honor of
Tom Smith ‘63, GHHSAA President by Catherine Scanland Brubaker ‘46
Jeri Trannett ’64 by Denyse Smith Everett ‘64
Debbi Latshaw Stellar ’67 by Sheila Schreick Milligan ‘67
The Penwell Family by Cathy Penwell ‘61

You are the GHHSAA. Without membership support, the GHHSAA would not and could not exist. We graciously thank you for 
your continued generosity. Here is a breakdown of GHHSAA funding categories. All Friends of the GHHSAA are mentioned 
in the newsletter published nearest the time after their contribution is received. Support the GHHSAA today! Thank you!

ANNUAL DUES: Every fall, we 
mail an Annual Membership 
Request of $30. This goes to 
all Alumni and it is our hope 
that each alum contributes this 
amount each year. This fund-
ing is the “bread and butter” of 
our budget and is extremely 
important. Please watch for your 
envelope this fall.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  A Lifetime 
membership is $300. Lifetime 
members still receive the annual 
dues request in case they want 
to donate additional funds. We 
publish the names of all LIFE 
Members once every 24 months. 
A list of LIFE Members is avail-
able online at www.grand-
viewheightsalumni.com. 

PAWS CLUB: Contribution of 
$50 - $99

BIG CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $100 - $499

TOP CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $500 - $999

SPECIAL RECOGNITION: Con-
tribution of $1,000+

IN HONOR OF: Contribution 
of any amount in honor of a 
classmate, teacher, friend. Both 
the donor and the honoree are 
mentioned in the newsletter.

IN MEMORY OF: Contribution 
of any amount in memory of 
deceased classmate, teacher, 
friend. Both the donor and the 
deceased are mentioned in the 
newsletter.

LEGACY SOCIETY: Member-
ship in the GHHS Legacy Society 
requires a base contribution of 
$20,000 or more. The funding 
establishes an annual scholar-
ship, of at least 5% of the depos-
ited amount, in the contributor’s 
name or in honor of someone of 
their choosing. All Legacy Soci-
ety contributors will be listed in 
every Newsletter issue and are 
listed on the web site. 

We take our fiduciary respon-
sibility seriously. You can see 
the good work your funding 
accomplishes including this 
newsletter, alumni events, the 
website, support of current stu-
dent activities, improvements 
and supplies not available in the 
regular budget (Robotics, Art, 
Band, special requests, etc.), and 
scholarships, scholarships and 
more scholarships. Your support 
ensures we stay connected, and 
together we help continue the 
legacy that makes us all proud 
to be a Bobcat.

Make all checks payable to GHH-
SAA and mail to PO Box 12116 
Columbus, OH 43212. Funds 
are managed by The Columbus 
Foundation.

Top Cats Club 
Bill Boardman ‘59
Susan Lewis Forster ’61
Donna Ferlito Stevenson ‘64
Timothy Edward Murphy ‘65

Big Cats Club
John K. Boardman ‘47
Marcia Thurness Weaver ‘47
Ballard Kirk ‘49
Carole Bennett Myers ‘51
Jack Myers ‘51
Lois Ramsey Goodell ‘51
Al Short ‘51
Diane Leaman Sonstegard ‘52
Jean Walters MacCluer ‘55
Marjorie Rocci Schloss ‘56
Rusty Lawyer ‘58
Dennis Anderson ‘60
Bob McIntyre ‘63
Karen Devor Linn ‘65
Marcia Stauffer Harvey ‘65
Dori Voelker Easdale ‘82

Paws Club
Robert H. Chidester ‘45
David B. Dudley ‘48
Roma Jeanne Hittle Blair ‘49
Jane Bivens ‘55
Nancy Turner Bachman ‘55
Carolyn Welch ‘55
Peggy Hoffhine Pierce ‘58
Linda Herd Fries ‘61
Gordon MacIntosh ‘61

Bill Marland ‘64
Denyse Smith Everett ‘64
John McIntyre ‘67
Sheila Schreick Milligan ‘67
Jennifer Westfall Newman ‘90

New Lifetime Memberships
Douglas D. McBee ‘60
Susan Lewis Forster ‘61
Jill Boyd Kuyper ‘64
Donna Ferlito Stevenson ‘64
Brian Kuyper ‘64
Sheila Schreick Milligan ‘67
David Beal ‘74
Craig Tovell ‘80
Ryan McHugh ‘15

Deaths
Jim Rook ‘45
Janice Klages Boyce ‘46
Rosemary Linn Wood ‘49
Jannine Fosnaugh Mazuzan ‘50
Ed Linsley ‘50
Virginia Buzzelli Coffey ‘51
Bob Jones ‘51
Amy Kunkler Fink ‘62
Clifton Spires ‘69
Janet Grace Knepp ‘71

Reunion News
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Dear Fe
llow Bo

bcats:

“What d
oes it 

truly m
ean to 

be a Bo
bcat?”

Greetin
gs Bobc

ats! In
 my thr

ee year
s as pr

incipal
 of GHH

S, I ha
ve work

ed dili
gently 

to lear
n as mu

ch as I
 can ab

out the
 many s

pecial 
traditi

ons and
 overal

l legac
y we 

are so 
fortuna

te to h
ave in 

Grandvi
ew. GHH

SAA eve
nts, al

umni ni
ghts, S

aturday
 morn-

ing bre
akfasts

, GHHS 
commenc

ement c
eremoni

es, and
 indivi

dual co
nversat

ions wi
th Bob-

cat alu
mni nea

r and f
ar have

 all en
riched 

my unde
rstandi

ng of e
xactly 

what it
 means 

to be a
 Bobcat

. It is
 humbli

ng to l
ead suc

h a tra
dition-

rich bu
ilding!

 That s
aid, 

I’ve ne
ver sat

 in a d
esk in 

our cla
ssrooms

 at GHH
S, or b

een tau
ght by 

the ver
y tal-

ented t
eachers

 who we
 are so

 fortun
ate to 

have. 

Tomorro
w, inst

ead of 
wearing

 a suit
, I am 

throwin
g on je

ans and
 some t

ennis s
hoes 

and fol
lowing 

a stude
nt arou

nd for 
the day

. The s
tudent 

I have 
chosen 

to foll
ow is a

 

junior 
named A

shley L
inville

. Ashle
y is in

 the ma
rching 

band an
d Grand

view Si
ngers, 

she run
s track

, is a 
cheerle

ader, a
nd is a

 talent
ed arti

st. In 
short, 

she is 
an ex-

cellent
 exampl

e of th
e well-

rounded
 and ta

lented 
student

s we ha
ve in o

ur buil
ding.

One of 
the ten

ets of 
a Grand

view ed
ucation

 is the
 opport

unity t
o do so

 many t
hings. 

Amazing
ly, 44%

 of our
 studen

ts are 
involve

d in th
e perfo

rming a
rts, 70

% are i
nvolved

 

in athl
etics, 

and 41%
 are bo

th an a
thlete 

and in 
the per

forming
 arts! 

When yo
u look 

at our 
list of

 distin
guished

 alumni
 and th

e succe
ss that

 so man
y have 

obtaine
d, it 

becomes
 very c

lear: G
randvie

w truly
 is “a 

small p
lace to

 dream 
big”!

For me,
 tomorr

ow is a
bout bu

ilding 
a more 

empathe
tic len

s and a
n authe

ntic un
der-

standin
g of wh

at it m
eans to

 be a G
randvie

w Heigh
ts High

 School
 studen

t. I am
 not 

looking
 forwar

d to st
udy hal

l and c
ertainl

y not s
itting 

in smal
l desks

! What 
I am 

looking
 forwar

d to is
 adding

 anothe
r layer

 to my 
underst

anding 
of what

 it mea
ns to 

be a Bo
bcat. I

’ll let
 you kn

ow how 
it goes

!

Thank y
ou to a

ll Bobc
at alum

ni near
 and fa

r for m
aking t

his pla
ce so i

ncredib
ly spe-

cial! 

PTBB (P
roud To

 Be a B
obcat)!

 

Ken Cha
ffin

Princip
al of G

randvie
w Heigh

ts High
 School

From the Principal’s Office
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Visit the website
www.grandviewheightsalum

ni.com

 

Name (include maiden name) _____________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________________

Class Year  ____________________ Phone _________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution
$30.00  Life Membership $300.00 per individual
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
$50-99 Paws Club $100-499 Big Cats Club
$500 or more Top Cats Club $1000 + Special Recognition
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________
Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 

Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 
Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2016

Stay in Touch
Stay in touch with the GHHSAA:

Email:  ghhsaa@hotmail.com

Website: www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA

For a digital walk down memory lane, most of the Highlanders are online: 

http://contentdm.photohio.org/cdm/search/collection/ghhs_yb/cosuppress/

Newsletter 
Guidelines

This newsletter is published 
by the GHHSAA three times 
per year – Fall, Winter and 
Spring. Submit articles, news, 
reunion plans, and pictures 
to GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 
The GHHSAA staff reserves 
the right to edit any submis-
sions for content timeliness, 
appropriateness, grammar, 
clarity, and space consider-
ations.

Deadline for the Fall Edition 
is August 1. 
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Grandview Heights High School 
Alumni Association
PO Box 12116
Columbus OH 43212

GHHS
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

Class of 2004 - The Early Years

Back: Drew Westfall, Jill Stevens, Johnna Everett, Mary Williams, Rachael Cataline, Ashley Trott Castle, Mrs Alice Hammett 
Middle: Robert Barnes, Laura Harvey, Daniel Roberts, Matt Thompson, Ian Golding, Tommy Casasanta 
Front: Lucas Cole, Jake Mayer, Kristy Fogle, Justin Lemaster, Alec Windel, George Ells, Johnny Rhorer

Thank you Kristy Fogle for sharing this memory!

GHHSAA NEWS

EDITORIAL STAFF

Managing Editor

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

Editor

Kathy Koch ‘85

Design and Layout

Molly Hammer Tanner ’82
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